Minutes of WG2 meeting 11 February 2009 at York

Present: Phil Evans (MRC-LMB) (chair), Jan White (Sheffield), Paul Emsley (Oxford), Eleanor Dodson (York), Arwen Pearson (Leeds),  Frank von Delft (SGC),  Khushwant Sidhu (Leicester),  Luke Kontogiannis (MRC-LMB), Andrew Purkiss-Trew (CRUK), Norman Stein (DL), Keith Wilson (York), Karen McLuskey (Glasgow), Graeme Winter (DL), Alexei Vagin (York), Eugene Krissinel (EBI), Kevin Cowtan (York), David Robertson (Dundee), Martyn Winn (DL), Ronan Keegan (DL), Garib Murshudov (York), Liz Potterton (York).
Apologies: Lindsay Sawyer, Chris Morris, Harry Powell, Clemens Vonrhein, Rasmus Fogh  
Minutes of Previous Meeting
These were accepted without comment. 
Feedback from Study Weekend 2009 questionnaire

Martyn gave an analysis of the results of the questionnaire. About 80 replies had been received. The general impression was overwhelmingly favourable. The following ideas emerged for improving future Study Weekends:

· The lunchtime bytes sessions had proved popular and it was felt that they should be extended, with better microphones for the presenters.  
· It was considered that the information on the web about travel arrangements should be improved. In particular, the transfer times quoted to East Midlands airport had proved to be wildly optimistic. Train times from Stansted would be useful.
· It would be useful for the students to have a less intimidating atmosphere to ask questions. One possibility would be tables in the lunchtime bytes area where speakers would be available after their session.

· There should be extra tables and chairs in the quiet area when the disco is on.

The Study Weekend was thought to have been a great success, with the level of the talks more appropriate to the students than in previous years. Phil thanked the organisers, Arwen, Elspeth and Clemens for their efforts.
Study Weekend 2010 (Nottingham 6-8 Jan)
Five topics had been suggested for the Study weekend:

1. Complementary techniques

2. Light sources and data collection

3. Model building and refinement

4. Whole PDB studies

5. Overview of CCP4
It was provisionally agreed that the 2010 Study Weekend would be an overview of the whole of CCP4 activity, from data collection to deposition. All the talks would be at introductory level and there would be a strong emphasis on CCP4 software. The organisers will be Keith Wilson, Kevin Cowtan and Paul Emsley, who will present a more concrete proposal at the next meeting.  
The fall back topic will be Model Building. If the overview proposal is successful, Model Building would be a contender for 2011. It was emphasised that the overview would be a one-off, and future Study Weekends would revert to the traditional format.

There was some support for the topics of Complementary techniques and Whole PDB studies, but it was felt that these would fit better as sub-themes of other meetings.

It was decided that future study weekends would continue to take place in January. This was cheaper and avoided clashes with other major meetings. There was no overwhelming reason why the meeting should not be run midweek. 

Update on suite
Ronan gave an update on the CCP4 suite. Version 6.1.1 is due to be released in a few days time with 6.1.2 following in about two months. The new task interface was (almost) universally popular. It was noted that there were still issues with the DB handler. Peter Briggs had made every effort to fix these before he left, but the handler could still be slow when running on NFS systems. There is currently no manpower available to fix this. There was some debate as to how frequently to release. It was agreed that program developers and the CCP4 core staff should email the Bulletin Board when a new version of a particular program was available. The CCP4 core staff were congratulated on getting the release out. 
Testing Framework
Graeme outlined the testing framework he had developed. The onus was on the developers to provide tests which would then be run on 6 Linux platforms, Windows and Macintosh at Daresbury. The meeting considered this to be a valuable tool. It was pointed out that it was hard to write definitive tests for programs that are under continual development. 
The results of the nightly testing at DL are now publicly viewable at http://www.ccp4.ac.uk/auto-test.
QT based CCP4MG
Liz reported on progress with QT based CCP4MG.  She is currently working on Pisa structural analysis and Stuart on rendering. The program, though usable, is still not 100% stable. An estimated two months work plus testing is required to match the functionality of the old version. She agreed that the new program be put on the CCP4 Prerelease page, to enhance its visibility. The new version works on Vista and there is one unified version for all flavours of Linux. 
Refmac developments
Garib described the three new features in Refmac 5.5: SAD refinement, twinned refinement and JLigand. Best results came from using SAD refinement only for SAD phasing; for other types of phasing it was better to use Hendrickson-Lattman. Although twinned refinement gave significant R factor improvement, there was often little improvement in map quality, particularly if twinning and NCS were almost parallel.
AOB
The next meeting is on Wednesday 10 June 2009 at Birkbeck.
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